TOWN OF SEABROOK, NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

43 Railroad Ave - PO Box 456 Seabrook, NH 03874 Telephone (603) 474-9771 Fax (603) 474-5942

May 17, 2023

M015-23

TO:

William M. Manzi, Town Manager

FROM:

John M. Starkey, DPW Manager

RE:

Rubbish Truck Summer options found

Dear Bill.

It has come to my attention, that the town of Hampton, NH in the summer of 2021 had a need for an additional rubbish truck. They satisfied that need with renting a rubbish truck from Premier truck sales and rental, Inc. Located on 77 Wall Street in Cleveland, Ohio 44124. Our Shay Heiseler spoke today on my behalf with Susan Thrumpston at the Hampton DPW. Susan's correspondence with Shay is attached for your review and benefit.

This morning I telephoned Premier truck sales and rental, inc. and spoke with a Mr. Andy Daugherty and he assures that this company still exists and is up and running. He informs that the minimum rubbish truck rental is a 4 week rental and would cost \$8,100. Andy also said, there is a \$2,000 delivery charge to Seabrook and a \$2,000 pick up charge. Should the town of Seabrook decide to rent beyond the 4 weeks mentioned above, the weekly charge is \$2,100.

I would like to reiterate what I wrote to you earlier this week, that the rubbish truck in the repair shop in Massachusetts is no longer an option, with a repair cost of \$64,000. Personally I would also like to remind that a replacement rubbish truck similar to our newest one which you lease purchased two years ago, now costs \$300,000. With all of this information, a summer rental just might be what we need to ensure that our summer needs are met.

In conclusion, the new rubbish truck is working and we have another one being repaired in Exeter, NH. It is conceivable that we might be able to have a fleet of two for three seasons but two is not enough during the summer time.

Respectfully submitted/please advise,

John M. Starkey

DPW Manager

Shay Heiseler

From:

Shay Heiseler

Sent:

Wednesday, May 17, 2023 10:18 AM

To:

John Starkey

Subject:

FW: Trash truck rental

John,

I was able to speak with Susan Thrumston at the Hampton DPW and she sent me the following information regarding the rubbish truck that they rented the summer of 2021.

In addition to this information, she told me over the phone that to rent it for the summer it cost them \$24,550.

They ended up having to extend the rental and that cost them an additional \$7,200.

So the total cost for them ended up being \$31,750.

Thank you,

Shay-Nicole Heiseler

Department of Public Works 43 Railroad Ave Seabrook, NH 03874 Phone: 603.474.9771

Fax: 603.474.5942

email: Sheiseler@seabrooknh.org

From: Susan Thrumston <sthrumston@hamptonnh.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 9:48 AM

To: Shay Heiseler < sheiseler@seabrooknh.org>

Cc: Jim Hafey < ihafey@hamptonnh.gov>; Jen Hale < ihale@hamptonnh.gov>

Subject: Trash truck rental

Hi Shea,

The following is the trash truck rental company we used for the summer in 2021. I spoke to Jim Hafey, Transfer Station Foreman, and he said we had a good experience with the company.

Premier Truck Sales & Rental, Inc. 77 Wall Street Cleveland, Ohio 44124 800-825-1255

www.premiertrucksales.com

The description on the invoice of the truck we rented was L4568 2021 PETE 348 RL.

Susan Thrumston - Operations Coordinator Hampton Department of Public Works T: 603-929-5924